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For my community hours, I served younger students through the Banneker club. We met every Wednesday in October and once in November at University Lab High School in Champaign. There were about a dozen kids at each meeting, ranging in age from ten to twelve. Each Wednesday, I would prepare a variety of different math games fitting for their age group to strengthen their basic math skills while having fun in the process. The math games covered a variety of skill sets, including number sense, geometry, and probability. At each session, I also presented different materials to play the designed games, including cards, dice, worksheets, cubes, cups, and spoons. During the sessions, I had two helpers with me – Ankeet and Drew. Ankeet is in the M2 section of 401 and he was very happy to help out and prepare games with me. Drew was also a volunteer for the Banneker club. 


At first, I did not think that the kids were going to be as young as they were. It was actually a pleasant surprise for me, because I worked with mostly this age group during my summer internship. It was still a challenge trying to scrounge up the materials and worksheets to play the games I had in mind from scratch. The students were very curious about these games and were very enthusiastic about math when presented in this fashion. After we played them, they would ask for a previous game when I came back and even asked if they could share this with their parents back home. This was a great opportunity for the kids because they are very capable of playing these games with the proper materials since they now know how to play them. 


The kids that I interacted with were tons of fun. They had personality were generally great to be around, especially after an early morning of observing/teaching middle school students and an afternoon of classes. They were enthusiastic everyday about what was to come. I am grateful that I had a couple helpers, because there were time when I couldn’t get to everyone at once. This is one thing that intimidates me about being a teacher. I know that there will be times in a class of thirty students where they will have questions and it may be hard to keep the class under control. 

I learned that there was a large range of ability in the group. Generally, the girls knew more multiplication and were faster with addition and subtraction then the boys were. This is contrary to the stereotype we have been conditioned to believe – that boys are generally faster learners than girls when it comes to math and science. I wish I could have gotten to the know the students individually and spent more time with them then just once a week. I also would expect the students to act differently if I were to teach a lesson instead of playing games. I want to learn more ways of having interactive math in the classroom and making it fun for students. 

This experience was definitely worthwhile. It gave me a chance to develop and utilize games that I had otherwise never tried, and it gave me a chance to give a fun math experience to younger kids.
